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MEMORANDUM
TO:


Honorable City Council Members
FROM:

The Honorable Sam Newby, Acting City Council President 
SUBJECT:
Hybrid Virtual/ In Person Committee Meetings beginning August 17, 2020
______________________________________________________________________________

As you will recall, the Governor’s Executive Order 20-69, as amended, in response to the COVID-19 pandemic, permitting “virtual quorum for local government boards and commissions,” has been extended.  The Council will continue to convene City Council Meetings and Budget hearings virtually, until further notice. Please note, these meetings will be governed pursuant to the procedures adopted unanimously in Ordinance 2020-200-E.  

After consulting with CP Hazouri and the Standing Committee Chairs, all Standing Committee meetings will now begin using a hybrid approach beginning August 17, 2020. The hybrid approach means that meetings will be held in Council Chambers and will also allow for participation virtually.  Some Council Members and City staff will be in attendance via a virtual platform (Zoom app), while other Council Members and City staff will be attending in person.  
The Governor’s Order 20-69, as amended, and Ordinance 2020-200-E allows for the establishment of quorum through the virtual platform utilizing Communications Media Technology (CMT).  As such, Council Members, City staff and the public may attend the meeting at the physical location- Council Chambers, but CDC guidelines will be adhered to.  Space for attendance in the Council Chambers will be limited due to social distancing and no more than 50 people are permitted to congregate in Council Chambers pursuant to Governor’s Order 20-139, as extended by Executive Order 20-192.  A mandatory mask requirement is in place for all public buildings pursuant to the Emergency Executive Proclamation 2020-005.
As we prepare for the transition from the Zoom protocol to the hybrid approach, and ultimately, to live and in-person, the Council Secretary/Director and team will prepare and present a Transition Plan.

Special thanks to the Council Secretary/Director, Legislative Services, Research, Public Works, and other departments of the City of Jacksonville for their tireless efforts to provide us with the necessary tools to meet the established requirements and keep our staff and citizens safe and healthy.
For additional information or correspondence, please contact Tracy McGeathey, Executive Council Assistant, At-Large, Group 5, (904) 255-5163.
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cc:
Council Members and Staff


Cheryl L. Brown, Director/Council Secretary

Jessica Matthews, Chief, Legislative Services Division

Crystal Shemwell, Supervisor, Legislative Services Division

Jeff Clements, Chief, Research Division


Kristi Sikes, Chief, Administrative Services Division
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